
Dear Andreas, Johannes and all the donors , 

We extend our most sincere thanks and gratitude to you for supporting Basanti 

mission specially our hostel children  through your sacrifice, hard work and 

commitment . on behalf of Bsanti mission,  hostel children, English section, Staff, 

Parents and Sister I express my  appreciation for all that you do to help us in serving 

the mission. 

This Year we began our new academic session 2023 on 2
nd

 jan . we began it with the 

distribution books and copies to the children . we too had a graduation ceremony  

where students are appreciated and encouraged for their performance in the last 

academic year. They are awarded certificates and prizes.  

As we opened the school we also started accommodating the hostellers . there are 65 

students at present in the hostel . we make every effort to motivate and create an 

interest in them for studies .  

All of them are from a very poor background , single parents, broken families, . its 

indeed very challenging to get them interested in studies and keep going. All the sisters 

sincerely get involved in the care of the children. Apart from studies they have indoor 

and out door games,  cleaning, gardening , signing, drawing, quiz competitions, spoken 

English classes ( introduced this year) for their all round development and personality 

enhancement.  We have completed two terms of examination . our girls have done 

well. They also have tutors helping them with their studies.  

The children participate in various activities conducted in the schools. We also 

organize awareness programmes on health and hygiene, mental health, adjustments 

Tips for studies, leadership training etc. great leaders birthdays are celebrated with 

great care and we stress on adopting an eco friendly life style in order to save the 

earth. We also train our students to create a plastic free Zone in our surroundings. 

As many of our students do not have the means for books and stationery we have 

provided them with books, uniform and school stationary items for the new academic 

year.  

 

 

 

 

 



We also have helped at least  15 students in getting their spectacles as their eyesight 

was  bad.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

A LIITLE MAUEL WORK. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHILLDREN AT THEIR MEALS. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



We also had the honor of Mr. Andreas and Family visiting us in the month of April It 

was such exciting and joyful experience for us though the weather was extremely hot.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

    BOOK DISTRIBUTION 

 

 

 

 

  

 

ON A TRIP TO GOSABA. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Our Hostel children are deeply indebted to you all for the generous help that you 

extent for their studies .  

 

Our teachers are also very happy and thankful for your help and support towards 

them.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Various activities in the hostel and schools for their development etc.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Once again we want to thank you for the help and support you give us to serve our 

mission here in this beautiful Island. We continue to pray for your intensions and for 

your families. May God Bless you and protect you always.  

 

Thanking you  

Sincerely  

Sheena FC 

Superior  

Little Flower Convent Basanti.  

 

October, 2023 


